Indian (Chip Governing)

January 24, 1947

Mr. A. Wetmore, Secretary Smithsonian Institution Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Mr. Wetmore:

Thanks so much for your kind letter of January 21. I will look in The Anthropologist for the information you point to.

Now may I bother you again? Have you any photographs of the Osage Indian "Chief Bacon Rind"? If so, I should be glad to know the numbers of the photographs in your files, and whether or not any of these show him wearing a bear-claw necklace.

Cordially yours,

W. S. Campbell

WSC.ff